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ANNOUNCEMENT
UPDATE ON THE STATUS OF THE PUBLIC FLOAT OF THE COMPANY

Reference is made to the announcements of the Company dated 15 October 2014 and 20 October 2014
(the ‘‘Announcements’’) in respect of the public float of the Company which has fallen below 25% as
required by Rule 8.08 of the Listing Rules. Save as otherwise provided herein, terms used in this
announcement shall have the same meaning as used in the Announcements.

The Company wishes to provide the shareholders and potential investors of the Company an update
about the public float of the Company.

CURRENT PUBLIC FLOAT OF THE COMPANY

The Company’s public float has fallen below the minimum 25% requirement required by Rule 8.08 of
the Listing Rules. As at the date of this announcement, the public float of the Company is at
approximately 16.02%.

The shareholding structure of the Company as at the date of this announcement is as follows:

Shareholders Number of Shares

Approximate
percentage of total
interest in issued
share capital of

the Company

Kytronics Holdings Limited 394,285,533 69.98%
Mr. McCarthy 78,880,000 14.00%

Subtotal 473,165,533 83.98%
Public Shareholders 90,276,454 16.02%

Total 563,441,987 100%
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PROPOSALS TO RESTORE PUBLIC FLOAT

As at the date of this announcement, the Company is actively considering various options to restore its
public float, including the placing of new shares by the Company or to procure either Kytronics or Mr.
McCarthy to sell some of their shares in the Company. As at the date of this announcement, no
concrete proposals for the restoration of public float or timetable have been determined. The Company
will make further announcement when the proposal to restore public float has been finalized. The
Company will also continue to publish a monthly announcement to update shareholders and public
investors on the status of the public float of the Company and measures that may be introduced by the
Company to restore public float.

By order of the Board
Jolimark Holdings Limited

Au Kwok Lun
Director
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